
The Pandora Village Council met in Regular Session on Monday,  
October 25, 2010 at 7:00 PM with Mayor, John Schlumbohm, presiding. 
(Reason for change of meeting date was due to girls volleyball game on 
Tuesday, October 26th. The change was posted and news media informed) 
 
Members Present:  Painter, Vance, Fricke, Blank 
Members Absent:   Hall, Stall 
 
The meeting was opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Fricke, seconded by Mr. Vance to approve the 
October 12, 2010 Minutes. Voting: All Yea. 
 
The following bills were presented for payment: 
 
9420 Ronald Michel       1,519.50 
9421 AT&T            72.70 
9422 Basinger Plumbing/Htg        224.95 
9423 Burkholder Painting/PowerWash     3,872.63 
9424 Clemans,Nelson & Assoc.         35.00 
9425 CompManagement         674.00 
9426 Fowler Electric          25.00 
9427 Ft. Jennings State Bank        887.73 
9428 Gary's Repair          17.75 
9429 Greg Conkling         546.00 
9430 MASI Environ. Serv.        294.20 
9431 Medical Mutual of Ohio      5,097.01 
9432 Pandora Postmaster          44.00 
9433 Putnam Sentinel          39.00 
9434 Quill Corp.          605.85 
9435 Daniel Rader          720.00 
9436 Shell Fleet Plus         489.82 
9437 Stanley Schneck          31.00 
9438 Tawa Tree Service         900.00 
9439 Vetter Lumber         156.80 
             $16,252.94 
Payroll Account: 
 
1728 Stanley Schneck   1,443.92 
1729 Lana Burry      852.50 
1730 Aaron Basinger     338.79 
1731 Paul Bishop      116.10 
1732 Eric Rayle      909.73 
1733 Scott Stant    1,067.12 
1734 Rick Morrison     932.31 
          5,660.47 
             $21,913.41 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Painter, seconded by Mr. Blank to approve the 
bills as presented. Voting: All Yea. 
 
The Village Administrator reported on the following: 1) There are two 
residences which need to be tied in to the new sewer.  Arrangements have 
been made by the Village to have this sewer connection made by Gene 
Amstutz and the costs will be assessed on the residents' real estate 
taxes. 2) The fire hydrant on Maplewood Drive has been replaced. 3) The 
painting of the the Village Administrator building has been completed.  
A sign is being made which will state Village Administrator Office and 
address. 
 
Police Chief, Scott Stant, stated a grant application was submitted to 
WalMart.  He received a check in the amount of $500.  This money will be 
used towards the purchase of the laptop computers and digital cameras 
for each cruiser.  The JAG grant for the purchase of said equipment has 
been submitted and Chief Stant will be notified in February if the 
Pandora Police Department is the recipient of $15,000. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Painter, seconded by Mr. Vance to excuse Mr. Hall 
and Mrs. Stall from this meeting. Voting: All Yea. 
 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned upon a 
motion by Mr. Vance, seconded by Mr. Painter. Voting: All Yea. 
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